
PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION

MEETING

Monday September 11, 2023
7:30 P.M. 

Commission Room

Meeting Minutes
Official actions of the commission in these minutes are indicated by underlining.

The Weston Parks and Recreation Commission (WPRC) held its regular monthly meeting on September11, 2023 in person. Commissioners present: Elizabeth Pocsik, Mark Crowley , Larry Shore and Michael Schramm .Also present: Dave Ungar (Parks & Recreation Director) and Lynn Stevens   ( Aquatic Director) Public present, Doug Reiss Weston Softball.
Call to order at 7:40 PM by Chairwoman Pocsik. There was a motion to approve the minutes of the regular monthly Commissioners meeting on July 10, 2023.  Motion approved unanimously 3-0.Commissioner Schramm was not yet present for the vote.
1) Public Forum

none. 

2) Unfinished Business.
a) Commissioner Crowley asked about the progress if any of the Weston Dog Park and if any work has started on that project.  Dave will present that question to the Town and report back at our October meeting
b) Doug Reiss from Weston Softball reported on the status of the projects that they are undertaking presently. Dugouts at Morehouse Farm Park field #3 are completed and the outfield fence work should be starting soon. Doug has worked with Dave on the locations of these projects to avoid any complications with the irrigation systems located there.
3) Reports from standing committees.
a)Administrative Committee

i ) Chairwoman Poscik asked Commissioners Shore and Schramm if they have had any success in working with their respective Town Committees on a search for replacement Commission members as P&R is down two members. Commissioner Schramm has reached out and endorsed Doug Reiss to be forwarded to the RTC and the Board of Selectmen for their review and possible appointment.
      b)Aquatics Committee

i. Lynn Stevens reported on  the Bisceglie pond this summer, see attached Bisceglie Pond report . The pond was heavily used by the P&R Camps, Tri Fitness camps and Camp Gan Izzy. The public passes sold were not that many due to the weather being so cold and rainy. The pool programs are registering now for fall classes and the response for diving was very positive.
      c) Fields Committee 

i). Irrigation systems have had some broken heads repaired this summer and the goals at Morehouse have been seeded. There have been some instances of vandalized portable toilets over the summer. Weston PD has identified some of the culprits and they will be charged for any repair costs incurred.
      d) Program Committee

i) Joe Parciasepe submitted a written report on the various programs currently running as well as a recap of the summer camp program. See attached program report.
5) New Business, none
6) Correspondence, none

7) Announcements, Remarks for the good of the order, none
8)  Adjournment:  Chairwoman Pocsik motions to adjourn.  Motion passes unanimously.  8:08pm.
Respectfully Submitted,
David E. Ungar

Director, 

Weston Parks and Recreation Department

